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From Pastor Lisa Rotchford …
“Begin Anew in Everything”
Dear Family and Friends:
Our calendars flip to September…and we might feel a sense of excitement, a little bit of nervousness and long-kindled memories of starting a new year in school.  As important as a new calendar year starting on January 1st, the start of a new school year provided opportunities for new friends, new teachers, new learnings — a chance to begin anew in everything.

Beginning anew is something each of us can do every day.  The cooling weather and approaching Fall reminds us that it is time to begin again.  Each autumnal sunrise can remind us that each day brings new challenges, and a new chance to seek new friends and new opportunities for learning – no matter how long it’s been since we crossed new classroom thresholds in our new back-to-school shoes!

Our Scriptures teach us that Jesus encourages us to be part of God’s new creation.  In Revelation 21:5, John writes “Behold, I make all things new. … these words are true and faithful!”  Paul reminds us twice, first in 2 Corinthians 5:17: “Therefore if any man be in Christ, he is a new creature: old things are passed away; behold, all things are become new.” And again, in Romans 6:4: “Therefore we are buried with him by baptism into death: that like as Christ was raised up from the dead by the glory of the Father, even so we also should walk in newness of life.”


Church Office Hours: 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Tuesdays and Thursdays.
Please call and leave a message at all other times.
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. Traditional Service

(Holy Communion on first and third Sundays)

Bible Study: 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Fellowship Hall

Holy Communion and Healing Service: 11:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Sanctuary

Outreach Visitation: 2:00 p.m. the Last Tuesday of the Month – Conference Room

Council Meeting: 2:30 p.m. the 4th Thursday of the Month – Conference Room

Respite Care: 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.
Monday, Tuesdays and Thursdays
Food Donations: Mickey Costello, Carl and Jessica Keene 

Church Staff

Pastor: Rev. Lisa Rotchford

phone is (714) 833-7332
Secretary: Margo Geesing

Organist: Sharon Heck
around for the sight and listen for the voice of the shepherd, stop running, allow yourself to be found by the love of God.  It is time to make the heavens resound with the sound of rejoicing!!

The fourth Sunday’s Gospel is one we all remember – the one about the dishonest servant – the “you cannot serve two masters”.  This is also a warning to us all.  God will call all of us into accounting for the gifts he has given us throughout our lives.  This is usually the point where “we” go into how much debt we are in and how everyone needs to give more.  If you want to know how much debt we are in, look at page 7 and check our current budget for this year (not going to go back to last year and how much we have not returned to the Thrivent account for the roof and drainage.)  You all have other gifts given to you by God for the strength of the community.  Time and energy are two of the biggest that this Church needs.  How can you help?  Ongoing needs include more counters, people to help in the kitchen for fellowship, bring goodies for fellowship, joining the Church Council, joining Outreach, visiting neighbors and members of the Church, help with the Altar Guild, sing in the choir that will resume this month.  Really, the list goes on!  The question you need to answer is what master do you serve: your own comfort or God?
The last Sunday of September we have the Gospel lesson of the rich man and Lazarus.  What can I say that has not already been said?  This time I would like to speak about chasms and messengers.  Those things that divide us are chasms.  Usually they are artificial.  Things constructed by the thoughts of society as a whole: poor from rich, educated from uneducated, those with jobs from those without, those with places to live from those without, political groups, one faith from another, and the list goes on and on.  Abraham says he cannot send Lazarus across the chasm – they already have the prophets.  Now we get to the messengers.  We are the prophets for today.  Remember, bringing others up does not diminish you!  Helping others that are in need does not take away from who you are.  We are called to build bridges across those chasms: to care for the poor, the hungry, the naked, the stranger, the ill, the imprisoned; we are called to: teach, counsel, correct, be patient, to forgive, to comfort, and to pray.  We can do this even when society as a whole does not.  Individually we can make a difference; as a church we can make a difference; as a community we can make a difference and those differences can change society and the world.

September is a time to purposely reflect on new opportunities to explore.  Leisure World in general, and Redeemer specifically, offers endless opportunities to do something new.  Maybe try out the midweek Bible Study and Prayer Service; pitch in with gathering food from your neighbors for our “God’s work, our Hands” ingathering September 8th; join the choir that starts anew this month; consider being trained and serving at the altar as a Communion assistant; volunteer to help with any upcoming event; or maybe just sit down and talk to a new friend found in our fellowship hall.

If we pray for the opportunity, God provides.  And in new opportunities there are chances for new life, growth, and sharing the Lord with one another.  God is working with you to create a new, refreshed and enlightened you.  My favorite portion of Psalm 37 hangs above my desk: “Delight thyself in the Lord, and he shall give thee the desires of thine heart.”  This September, delight yourself in the Lord (our greatest teacher) and awaken with a new spirit that seeks the Lord in all new opportunities in a new life.  Serve the Lord and lovingly delight in the desires of your heart in the Lord’s new creation…which is you!

In Jesus name,

Pastor Lisa
Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends:


Pastor Lisa and the Church Council have instituted a mid-week Worship Service.  Our friends at St. Theodore Episcopal Church have always had one in the past at their Chapel (which has now been sold).

What a wonderful idea – an additional opportunity to praise our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  It is being held every Wednesday morning for both congregations at approximately 11:30 a.m. (following Pastor Lynda’s Bible class) in our Sanctuary.  We hope to see you there!


In other Council action, we have had to deny Church property access to the group that was meeting in our Fellowship Hall Monday through Friday mornings for prayer gatherings.  In talking to our insurance company and to our Synod, any group using our facilities must have proper insurance coverage, proper non-profit group certification, background checks, and a number of other qualifications.  We regretted telling this group they could no longer use our facilities, but felt it was extremely important that we protect our Lord’s Church and His people.

Reflections on WORSHIP and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing
“The Difficult Done Daily;

The Impossible May Take Longer”

The first Sunday of September Jesus speaks of humility.  Lack of humility is wide spread in our society.  “I’m better than ___ (fill in the blank – specific name, ethnic group, wealth, religion, where they live, how they speak, what language they speak, perceived level of society, etc.) because I am more __!” and this IS a problem.  We all need to remember that no one is “greater” than anyone else.  We were all created in God’s image with a soul created as a dwelling place of the Holy Spirit.  The only being who is GREAT is God.  The best we can do is place our gifts and accomplishments at HIS feet.  We either honor God in our successes and accomplishments or we shame ourselves.
The second Sunday of September we again hear the cost of discipleship from Jesus.  Just a few weeks ago (August 18) we were told that Jesus did not come to bring peace but rather division.  He again reminds us that we need to pick up our crosses and carry on; not looking back, not turning around, renouncing all and everything for Him.  Hard thing to do.  I, personally, don’t think Jesus wants us to abandon others on the journey but he does want us to beware, and in some cases, leave behind, those who refuse the journey.  Jesus is cautioning us against the idea that it’s alright to allow others to encourage us to stray from the path we are set on.
How often do we get mad at God?  Yell at him?  Tell him he obviously made a mistake?  That he is crazy for asking so much of you?  That things aren’t fair, right, or just?  When was the last time you walked away from God; or felt like it?  The third Sunday’s Gospel is about that: the lost sheep, the lost silver coin – the lost soul.  The heavens rejoice for the return of the lost ones!  Never been at those points?  Never questioned God about the road you are on?  You are very lucky!  You still have a job to do, though!  YOU can be that example to others who are questioning.  YOU can help others back onto the road, into the sheepfold, realize they are a valuable coin, and help the shepherd to find the lost and lonely.  Are you one of the lost?  It’s time to look 
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Altar Flowers for September
September 1st:

Carmen Leslie in Memory of My Mother.
September 8th:


Ron and Linda Robertson in Honor of Grandparent’s Day.
September 15th:


Mike and Margo Geesing in Honor of Their Birthdays this Month.
September 22nd:


Open
September 29th:


Open
Flower Chart Directions

1. There are 2 bouquets for each Sunday.

2. Print your name and the special reason for the request on the line next to the date you would like them.

3. If there is not enough room to write your request on the chart, please leave the secretary a note in her box specifying your request.

4. The requested donation for one bouquet is $15.00; $30.00 for both.
If you wish to request both bouquets, please note that on the chart.

When putting your donation in an envelope, please note that it is for altar flowers and the date of your flowers.  Please write a separate check for flowers.  Do not include it with your regular offering.


I would personally like to thank Pastor Lisa for her strong leadership on this issue.  She was compassionate yet very firm with the spokesman of the group.  They have returned our key and removed their signs from our property.  The two other groups using our facilities (St. Theodore’s and the Respite Care) are in full compliance of the necessary requirements to use our Church.  Any new group wishing to be on our property must be within the laws and rules of the ELCA, insurance, and any applicable County, State, and Federal tax agencies.  Our Church Council would also have to approve.

We wholeheartedly welcome back our choir this month from their summer vacation.  You have been missed!
In the Name of Our Redeemer,
Jerry Brady

President
P.S. – I am having second thoughts about transferring my membership to a congregation closer to my new home.  I love Redeemer Lutheran Church of Leisure World and my wonderful Christian friends here.  On a typical Sunday morning on the 22 freeway, it’s just a hop, skip, and a jump to get here.
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THOSE WHO SERVE

THIS MONTH


Please study the following at home to prepare for Sunday Worship:
Lessons for the Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost
through the Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost
Newsletter Assembly

Alice Dokter

Maria Swift

Dee Sessa

Altar Guild

Carol Costello

Alice Dokter

Betty Lucero

Sylvia Makus

Financial Team

1st:
Christa Dieslin

Flo Nesland

Alma Zamzow

8th:
Wendy Alfageme

Rose Kroll

Alma Zamzow

15th:
Christa Dieslin
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow
22nd:
Wendy Alfageme

Christa Dieslin

Alma Zamzow

29th:
Rose Kroll
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow

Acolyte

Carmen Leslie
Communion Assistant
Jerry Brady
Greeter

Shirley Holland
Reader

Shirley Reimers
Prayer Leader

Beverly Anderson
Ushers
Maria Swift

Choir

Beverly Anderson

Dondi Buchrucker

Lynda Elmer

Karen Ford

Debbie Hugdahl

Chris Moore

Kay Pushman

Violet Quist

Shirley Reimers

Join us as we begin again in September!


September 1, 2019 – 12th Sunday after Pentecost

Proverbs 25:6-7

Psalm 112

Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16

Luke 14:1, 7-14

September 8, 2019 – 13th Sunday after Pentecost

Deuteronomy 30:15-20

Psalm 1

Philemon 1-21

Luke 14:25-33

September 15, 2019 – 14th Sunday after Pentecost

Exodus 32:7-14

Psalm 51:1-10

1 Timothy 1:12-17

Luke 15:1-10

September 22, 2019 – 15th Sunday after Pentecost

Amos 8:4-7

Psalm 113

1 Timothy 2:1-7

Luke 16:1-13

September 29, 2019 – 16th Sunday after Pentecost
Amos 6:1, 4-7

Psalm 146

1 Timothy 6:6-19

Luke 16:19-31

October 6, 2019 – 17th Sunday after Pentecost

Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4

Psalm 37:1-9

2 Timothy 1:1-14

Luke 17:5-10

October 13, 2019 – 18th Sunday after Pentecost

2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c

Psalm 111

2 Timothy 2:8-15

Luke 17:11-19

October 20, 2019 – 19th Sunday after Pentecost

Genesis 32:22-31

Psalm 121

2 Timothy 3:14-4:5

Luke 18:1-8

[image: image12.wmf]Global Mission Call ~~ 

On the last Sunday of each month we take a moment to reflect on our call to serve all of God’s people.

Thank you to Nancy Luebben for her presentation on August 25th.

Our next Mission Moment is September 29th.

The Outreach Team meets on the last Tuesday of each month in the Conference Room at 2:00 p.m.

This month we will meet on

September 24th at 2:00 p.m.!
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“Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me.”

(Matthew 25:40)

We are Calling All People who like to talk, visit, go out, talk about our church, and be with people: the Outreach Team always has room for new members to join.  It is easy work but very necessary.  Many hands make light work!  Try it, you may find that this is your call from God!
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Birthday[image: image17.wmf]
September Birthdays

Nancy Anderson
September
2

Maria Swift
September
2

Jann Shaffer
September
5

Leslie Arrington
September
5

Gil Moore
September
17

Winston Eakin
September
19

Tekeste Teclu
September
22

Carol Costello
September
23

Margo Geesing
September
24

Shirley Holland
September
25

Sylvia Makus
September
26

Kathy Aldstadt
September
29

September Anniversaries
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OUR BUDGET AND EXPENSES

Income and Expense Statement

for the Month Ending

July 31, 2019


Actual
Budget
Variance

Operating Income
$8,632.50
$10,744.00
($2,111.50)
Operating Expenses
$9,711.04
$10,744.00
$1,032.96
Variance
($1,078.54)
$0.00
($1,078.54)
Income and Expense Statement

for the Year to

July 31, 2019


Actual
Budget
Variance

Operating Income
$67,350.76
$74,949.00
($7,598.24)

Operating Expenses
$77,984.55
$74,949.00
($3,035.55)

Variance
($10,633.79)
$0.00
($10,633.79)
Offering Envelopes are available on the stand in the narthex of the church.  Take as many envelopes as you think you may need.  Please also remember your pledge.  By preparing your envelope ahead of time at home, that way you will not be caught short of your offering and can maintain your pledge.  Please put your name on the envelopes that you use.  Thank You! 



SPREAD THE NEWS!!!!

God’s Works.  Our Hands.

“God’s Work. Our Hands.” returns on Sunday, September 8 from Noon to 2:00 p.m. (approximately).  Pastor Lynda Elmer will welcome your help on this annual event.  Please wear you yellow “God’s Work. Our Hands.” T-shirt.  If you don’t have one, they are available in the Conference Room.  We will be collecting food for the Orange County Food Bank/Lutheran Social Services and cash/check collection for Seal Beach Animal Shelter!  This is our chance to get the Leisure World community involved: spread the word to friends, neighbors, and everyone you come in contact with to drop off their contributions under our big tent out front.

POSITIONS THAT NEED TO BE FILLED:

We are in need of more people to help in the kitchen after Service for our Coffee Fellowship.  We also need people willing to be trained and serve on our Counters Committee.
BIBLE STUDY ~ Pastor Lynda

The Bible Study with Pastor Lynda meets Wednesdays from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  They began a study of the Wisdom books in August (Proverbs, Ecclesiastes, and Song of Songs).  They are beginning with the Book of Ecclesiastes.  Join us in the fellowship hall.  Bibles are available to borrow.  Come and bring a friend!

CHOIR NEWS

On September 1 the rehearsal time for our returning (and any new!) choir members is 9:00 a.m. Please remember you are also invited to join the choir as they return in September.

Pacifica Women of the ELCA

32nd Annual Convention and Gathering

The Pacifica Women of the ELCA will be gathering on November 1st and 2nd at King of Glory Lutheran Church; 10280 Slater Ave. in Fountain Valley with the theme: “Celebrating Fruits of the Spirit”.  You can check their website: pacificawomen.com or pick up a registration form from the bulletin board in the entryway.


Guidelines for prayer list:


We are requesting all members (and friends) to please call the church office and leave a message requesting prayer regarding any illnesses, surgeries, procedures, and treatments regarding you, church members, and family members.  Please also notify us when the prayers are no longer needed.  Our pastor is also available after Sunday morning service for personal prayer.  Let her know as you leave services and she will meet you at the altar rail immediately following “the last person out of church”.

Our Members: Dena Anderson, Joan and Russ Cullimore, Beverly Dinning, Patti Drumm, Bob and Helyn Edwards, Lucy Fitch, Ann Gay, Sarah Gould, Barbara LaBoyteaux, Ken Lancaster, Lillian Linker, Nancy Luebben, Karen Merkel, Dorothea Moll, Chris and Lavona Moore, Kathleen Nilsson, Erich Obersteiner, Ronnie Powell, Kay and Jim Pushman, Jann Schaffer, Reni Schoedl, Barbara Schuyler, Anita Smart, Lillian Smith, Pam Smithson, Nelda Sunday, Maria Swift, Linda Tracey, Joan Volden, Bruce Young, and Martha Ziegler; 

And Our Family Members and Friends: Barbara and Tammy Anderson, Laura Arnold, Roman Bently, Sally Blevins, Caren Condon, Anna Dow, Michele Dow, David Dokter, Maggie Fitzpatrick, Loretta Gilbert, Julie Guzman, Steve and Jackie Gwaltiney, Dolores and Gordy Jagusch, Joey Jananian, Mary Lanza, Ryan Lloyd, Mary Fran Luebben-Morgan, Betty Mackner, Jessica Mackner, Nancy Maggio, Li-Ann Mankin, Ethan Millerick, Heide Mitchell, Bill Montague, Sgt. Pat Oglesbee, Ariel Perea, Collette Rotchford-Golden, Matthew Shaffer, Jack Soyster, Garette Townson, Margaret Unique, Donald Volden, Louise Wagner, and Bryce Young.

We also remember those confined at home, in hospitals, or in nursing homes.  And, always pray for peace. 

“With my eyes fixed on the goal, I push on to secure the prize of God’s heavenward call in Christ Jesus.” (Phil. 3:14)
	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	1

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship


	2

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	3

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & THOSE WHO SERVE DUE


	4

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	5

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	6


	7



	8

10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship

12:00 to 2:00 – “God’s Work. Our Hands.” Food Collection

	9

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	10

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER PRINTED


	11

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	12

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	13


	14
Bishop’s Gathering

“GOD'S MISSION. GOD'S CHURCH.”
1:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Newport Harbor Lutheran Church



	15

10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	16

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	17

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

NEWSLETTER MAILED


	18

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	19

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care

10:00 a.m. – SBHRC Devotions


	20


	21

	22

10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship

NOTE: THE SECRETARY IS ON VACATION UNTIL OCTOBER 8


	23

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	24

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

(No Secretary)

2:00 p.m. –Outreach Visitation 

2:30 p.m. – Finance Committee Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	25

10:30 a.m. – Bible Study

11:30 a.m. – Worship and Healing Service


	26

10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

(No Secretary)

2:30 p.m. – Council Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care


	27
	28

	29

10:30 am Worship Service

Mission Moment

Birthdays Celebrated at Coffee Fellowship


	30

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
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